
2017-1-31 Board Meeting - LCAP STUDENT FEEDBACK FOR 2017-2018 LCAP - Up to 1/24/17 
 
 
 
Three schools currently represented: 
Sylvan Elementary 
Standiford Elementary 
Mary Ann Sanders Elementary 
 
During the month of February the remaining school sites will be gathering feedback from students. 
 
 
 
 

 

SUSD currently has many programs, services and resources in place for all our students. What current 
programs, services, and resources do you believe are critical to continue, and why?​(9 responses) 

● music class, art class, The Leader in Me, GATE, student awards assemblies 
● Upstanders Assemblies, Music on Fridays, Leader in Me, Leader in Me books, Art Class, Music Class, Leadership BInders, Caught Being Good, 

Leadership Roles 
● We should keep counseling because it helps lots of students. There should be SMART Girls for every student because is shows social skill and how to deal 

with bullying. 
● The legos from the classroom 
● Mrs. Griffin, Science, and Community Day 
● ELD because she helps all different languages. Mrs. R. helps you with your language and reading. She helps you learn. 
● I think BGC, music and art are all important because music helps you learn about music and art helps you learn how to draw and BGC helps you with 

homework 
● Boys and Girls Club 

Are there any programs, services or resources currently in place for our students that you would like to 
see eliminated or refined and why?​(9 responses) 
 

● None x 9 
 



What new ideas would you like to recommend for programs, services, and resources for our students, and 
why?​(9 responses) 

● None 
● None 
● more computers/iPads per grade level, recess equipment, higher fence, Clubs: running, gardening, game, dance/performance/song leaders, Math, 

Science, sports; higher fence, security cameras. 
● Tables instead of desks, lower basketball hoops for 1st & 2nd graders, Clubs-Robotics, Upstanders, Art, Music; Instrumental music for 4th graders, Another 

playground structure. 
● recess before lunch 
● Robotics because you learn more about tech and new jobs. Writing programs so kids have new ideas and see how much mun it is. Family book where your 

family comes you read and have doughnuts. 
● robotics, moving robots, outdoor science, sculpting and picture building 
● Robotics, outdoor science, building science, family movie night, family science night 
● I think we should have a sports program because it help us run and help us grow stronger. 

 


